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image5.jpeg
the tanks
@Kshs 98,481
3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

Mavaka
primary school

228,481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228,481

new

Maweni
primary school

228481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
(@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228,481

new
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Masasuli
Primary school

228,481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228,481

new

Lwanda Lugari
primary school

228,481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228481

new

Sirende Primary
school

228481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

228,481

new
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2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

Mulwanda
Primary school

228,481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
(@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228 481

new

Angayu
primary school

228 481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
(@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228,481
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Bahati Primary
school

228 481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
(@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228 481

Jirongo DEB
primary school

228,481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
(@Kshs 98,481

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228,481

St Kizito
primary school

228 481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

228 481
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2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
(@Kshs 98,481
Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

w

Ivona Mixed
Secondary
School

228,486

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for
the tanks
(@Kshs 98,486

3. Water gutters,
Water taps
and collection
pipes @Kshs
25,000

228,486

Locho Primary
School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Muyugi
Primary School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Nzoia Bridge
Primary school

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Pan Paper
Primary School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Lugari
Township
Primary school

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new
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Maweni
primary School

1,800,000

classroom of 45

classroom to
completion

Construction of two

students capacity per

1,800,000

new

Lake Basin
Primary school

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Tekoa Primary
School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Murram
Primary School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Jirongo DEB
Primary School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Bahati Primary
School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Kipkarren Rural
Primary School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Sosiani Primary
School

3,500,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion Kshs
900,000

of land for to the

Kshs 100,000/

SUBMIT LAND

Purchase of 1.5 acres

school Kshs 2,500,000
and title processing

VALUATION REPORT

3,500,000

new

Mulwanda
Primary School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

Itumbu Primary
school

2,600,000

classroom of 45

classroom to
completion

Construction of three

student’s capacity per

2,600,000

new

Mukavane
Primary School

900,000

Construction 45
student’s capacity
classroom to
completion

900,000

new

10
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Musembe 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Chekalini 300,000 Renovation of one 300,000 new
primary school classroom to

completion: re-roofing

,plastering and

painting
Muviki Primary | 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Mahiga 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Ivona East 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Nabemo 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Mulimani 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
primary School student’s capacity

classroom to ~

completion
Mayoyo S.A 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
St. Michael 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Mwilolo student’s capacity
Primary School classroom to

completion
Kafusi Primary | 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Navalayo 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Chamavele 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Kwambu 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Kewa Primary 300,000 Renovation of one 300,000 new

School

classroom: reroofing,
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plastering and
painting to complrtion

Mavaka 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Sango Primary | 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Namarambi 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Mukangu 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
St Paul Shitavita | 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
primary student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Lukova Primary | 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
School student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Makhukhuni 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Primary School student’s capacity e

classroom to

completion
Kulumbeni 2,000,000 | 850,000 Additional funds for 1,150,000 ongoing
Special Primary completion of
School Purchase of two-acre

land at Kshs one

million per acre. Kshs

850,000 paid in

2019/2020
Kiliboti primary | 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new

student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Chenjeni 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
primary student’s capacity

classroom to

completion
Chekalini 3,000,000 Construction of three | 3,000,000 new
secondary classroom of 45
school student’s capacity per

classroom to

completion
Forestal S.A 5,898,680 | 3,898,680 Completion of twin 2,000,000 ongoing
Secondary laboratory of 90
School student’s capacity to

completion. Electrical
installation, fume

1
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chambers installation,
gas cylinders doors,
gas piping and
windows, painting,
plumbing works, sock
pit and fascia board.
This project was
allocated 3,098,680 in
2019/2020

It’s done up to
plastering level,
windows fitted and
doors but gas fitings,
gas chambers, fume
chambers not installed

Ivona Mixed 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Secondary student’s capacity
School classroom to
completion
Mabuye 1,800,000 Construction of two 1,800,000 new
Secondary classroom of 45
School student’s capacity per
classroom to
completion
Macho Muslim | 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Secondary student’s capacity
School classroom to t
completion
Mautuma Boys | 7,550,000 | 6,050,000 Additional fund for 1,500,000 ongoing
Secondary Completion of
school multipurpose hall of 2
units with capacity of
90 students per unit.
Plundering, ceiling
boards and paintings.
The project is now
roofed. This is the
allocation for total
completion
Maturu 8,600,000 | 4,600,000 Additional fund for 4,000,000 ongoing
Secondary Completion of
School multipurpose hall of 2
units with capacity of
90 students per unit:
Fitting of doors and
window and
plastering painting
and ceiling to
completion level. This
is the last allocation
Mbajo 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 new
Secondary student’s capacity
School classroom to

completion

i
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Mbaya 1,800,000 Construction of two 1,800,000 new
Secondary classroom of 45
School student’s capacity per

classroom to

completion
Munyuki 900,000 Purchase of half acre | 900,000 new
secondary of land for the school
school Kshs 800,000 and title

processing 100,000
Sipande 900,000 300,000 Additional funds for 600,000 new
Secondary completion of one
School classroom of 45

student capacity:

walling, roofing,

fittings and painting to

completion

NGCDFC is submitting

a request for

reallocation of Kshs

300,000/ which was

made from a saving of

construction of a

kitchen in the same

school last FY
St. Bonface 900,000 Construction 45 900,000 4% new
Mbagara student’s capacity
Secondary classroom to
School completion
Mautuma 4,000,000 | 2,000,000 Additional funds for 2,000,000 Ongoing
KMTC completion of two

lecture rooms of 100

student’s capacity with

ceiling boards Kshs

800,000

Construction of

additional lecture

room of 50 students

capacity to completion

with ceiling board

Kshs 1,200,000
Lugari Sub - 550,000 Renovation of two 550,000 new
County room office, re~
Registrar of roofing, plastering and
persons painting to comp-

letion
Lugari Sub- 600,000 Renovation of 3 room | 600,000 new
County office, re-roofing,
Administration plastering and
Police Station painting.
Matete Police 3,000,000 | 1,000,000 Additional funds for 2,000,000 ongoing
Station completion of the

police station 4 room

FO Bo

| o

COUNT MANAL
ONSTITUENCY DEV. Fur'e

700-30100,
TURBO





image15.jpeg
office: lintel, roofing,
plastering and
painting. Was
allocated
Kshs.1,000,000 in
2018/2019

Chekalini AP
camp

475,120

Erection of the gate
Kshs 150,000. and
chain link fence
around half an acre
land Kshs 325,120

475,120

new

Kiwanja Ndege
Foot Bridge

10,000,000

Construction of a foot
bridge on Chekalini
River connecting
Chekalini and Lugari
ward

10,000,000

NEW

MIN. NO. 44/LUG/NG-CDFC/08/2020: ALLOCATION OF FUNDS TO

PROJECTS
Hon. Ayub Savula informed the committee that it was his wish that the locations should
address those schools that still have muddy classrooms.

The committee agreed with the proposals and the following institutions benefitted as
follows:-

MIN. NO. 45/LUG/NG-CDFC/08/2020: INSTALLATION OF WATER TANKS

The committee resolved to use the amount allocated to environment activities to install
water tanks as follows:

1.

Chevaywa Ward
(a) Sango Primary School
(b) Mavaka Primary School

Lwandeti Ward
(a) Maweni primary School
(b) Masasuli Primary school

Lugari Ward
(a) Lwanda Lugari Primary School
(b) Sirende Primary School

Chekalini Ward
(a) Mulwanda Primary School
(b) Angayu primary School

Lumakanda Ward
(a) Bahati primary School

15
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(b) Jirongo DEB primary School

6. Mautuma Ward
(a) St. Kizito Primary School
(b) Ivona Mixed Secondary School

MIN. NO. 46/LUG/NG-CDFC/08/2020: REQUEST OF CHANGE OF ACTIVITY
The committee Requested change of activities in the following projects:

1. Sipande Secondary School: The committee had saved Kshs 300,000 from the
previous allocation of Kshs 2,500,000 used for construction of a kitchen.
Therefore, the committee requested for change of activity from construction of
kitchen to construction of a classroom. The committee allocated Kshs 600,000 in
this financial 2020/2021.

2. Chekalini primary school: The committee allocated Kshs 1,600,000 for purchase
of land but the school has resolved that the land is enough and requests change of
activity to construction of two classrooms. Therefore, the committee has allocated
Kshs 300,000 this year to complete the two classrooms.

The Fund Account Manager informed the committee that the misunderstanding on
procurement issues concerning the construction of two offices for chiefs in Matete Sub —
County, the committee agreed to meet representatives from Matete in the CDF office on
3" September, 2020. -

MIN. NO. 47/LUG/NG-CDFC/08/2020: CHAIRMAN CLOSING REMARKS
There being no other business, the chairman requested Justo Imbai to close the meeting
with a word of prayer at 2.35 p.m.

PREPARED BY:
CleEmpn, Abmyd SIGN%DATE QK- OR- 20720

(SECRETARY)

APPROVED FOR CIRCULATION BY:

MGQE\{ Talom i SIGW' DATE 9@:’&%’{%

(CHAIRPERSON)

APPROVED FOR CONFIRMATION BY: (_’___’
ALl 1y Teweont g ddo~b i 28{w| nozo

(CHAIRPERSON)

b
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MINUTES OF NG - CDFC MEETING HELD ON 28™ AUGUST, 2020 HELD AT
QUEENS GARDEN HOTEL, ELDORET

PRESENT

1. AggreyWekesa Chairman

2. Clement Abaya Secretary

3. Justo Imbai Member

4. Carolyne Kinarah Member

5. GeorginaWasilwa Member

6. Beatrice Shirandula Member

7. Dennis Manyengo Member

8. Jacob Murunga Member

9. Simon Lokorio DCC member
10. Alex Lwamba Fund Account Manager
ABSENT WITH APOLOGY

1. William Lenaremo

In attendance

1. Hon. Ayub Savula MP Lugari Constituency

AGENDA

1. Preliminaries.

2. Project proposals for 2010/2021 financial year. -
3. A.O.B.

MIN. NO. 41/LUG/NG-CDFC/08/2020: PRELIMINARIES

The chairman called the meeting to order at 11.36 a.m. and thereafter requested Madam Beatrice
Shirandula to open the session with a word of prayer. He thanked the members for turning up for
the meeting in time. He further informed them that the exercise was important for it concerned the
core function of CDFC. He hoped members had gone through their respective wards and identified
the projects to be funded during this financial year.

MIN. NO. 42/LUG/NG-CDFC/08/2020: GUIDANCE FROM THE CIRCULAR BY THE

FUND ACCOUNT MANAGER

The Fund Account manager went through the circular and highlighted the following from the

circular.

1. The Chairman to convene open forum for public meetings as per section No. 27 of the CDF
Act.

2. The projects should be those falling within the functions of the National Government under

the constitution.

The projects should be those that foster sustainable development.

4. The projects should be community based in order to ensure benefits are available to a

widespread cross section.

Labeling and branding should be incorporated in the cost of the project.

6. Where co-funding is found, the works should be spelt out clearly.
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7. Constituency to intervene in response to COVID -19 pandemic

o

Implementation of Constituency Strategic plan

9. Adherence to Public Finance Management Act, Public Procurement and asset Disposal Act
and other existing laws

MIN. NO. 43/LUG/NG-CDFC/08/2020: PROJECT PROPOSALS FOR 2020/2021

FINANCIAL YEAR
The Fund Account informed the committee that the constituency had been allocated Kshs.

137,088,879.31

The committee noted that there were projects which were to be implemented but due to
constraints in the funding they were to be addressed in emergency allocation.
As per the CDF Board guidelines, the committee approved the proposal as follows.

Statutory votes.

1 Administration and recurrent costs 6% 8,225,332
2 Emergency Reserve 5% 7,192,207
3 Sports Activities 2% 2,741,777
4 Environmental Activities 2% 2,741,777
5 Monitoring & Evaluation 3% 4,112,666 | ..
6 Bursary and Social Security programmes 25% 35,000,000
TOTAL 60,013,759
The committee agreed to fund the following projects.
Project Name ORIGINAL | CUMULATIVE | Activity Amount STATUS
COST COST
Employees’ 2,150,000 Payment of staff 2,150,000 ONGOING
Salaries salaries@1,700,000
and gratuity
@450,000
Goods and 3,874,332 Purchase of fuel, 3,874,332 ONGOING
Services repairs and
maintenance, printing,
stationery, telephone,
travel and subsistence,
office tea and general
office cleanliness costs.
NSSF 150,000 Payment of NSSF 150,000 ONGOING
Deductions
NHIF 51,000 Payment of NHIF 51,000 ONGOING
Deductions
L e
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Committee 2,000,000 Payment of Committee | 2,000,000 ONGOING
Expenses sitting allowances,
transport, conferences
Goods and 812,666 Purchase of fuel, 812,666 ONGOING
Services printing, stationery,
Airtime, travel and
subsistence
Committee 1,500,000 Payment of Committee | 1,500,000 ONGOING
Expenses sitting allowances,
transport, conferences
CDFC/PMC 1,800,000 Undertake Training of | 1,800,000 ONGOING
Capacity the PMCs/CDFCs on
Building CDF Related issues
Emergency 7,192,207 To cater for any 7,192.207 ONGOING
unforeseen
occurrences in the
constituency during
the financial year
Bursary 7,040,000 Payment of bursary to | 7,040,000 ongoing
Secondary needy student at
Schools secondary level
Bursary 21,000,000 Payment of bursary to | 21,000,000 ongoing
Tertiary needy student at
institutions tertiary schools level
Insurance 6,960,000 Payment of insurance | 6,960,000 ongoing
Cover (NHIF) covers (NHIF) to 1,160
needy constituents @
Kshs 6,000 per house o
hold
Constituency 2,741,777 Carry out 2,741,777 ONGOING
Sports Constituency Sports
Tournament tournament, purchase

Games uniforms,
boots, for both male
and female players in
6 wards and Purchase
trophies to be awarded
to the winning teams.
1. 2 football
teams per
ward ,2 sets of
uniform
@20,000 for
6 wards=
Kshs. 240,000
2. 2 legball teams
per ward, 2
sets of uniform
@20,000 for
6 wards=
Kshs. 240,000

3. TFootball boots
for 2 teams
per ward@
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Kshs.60,000
per set for 6
wards= Kshs.
720,000

4. Legball boots
for 2 teams
per ward@
Kshs 60,000
per set for 6
wards= Kshs.
720,000

5. Mikasa balls
40pcs
@7000= Kshs
280,000

6. Trophies and
awards and
facilitation of
the
tournament
Kshs 541,777

NGCDF Office-
Water Drilling

2,000,000

Geological survey
report

(Kshs 100,000/)
Water Drilling

(Kshs 1,250,000/)
Erection of 10,000ltr
water tank and stand
with iron bars at
height of 15metres
(Kshs 400,000)

Piping of the water
from the water tank to
NG CDF office and Sub
County commissioners
offices

(Kshs 200,000/)

2,000,000

new

Sango Primary
school

228,481

Supply, delivery and
installation of water
harvesting tanks in the
school.

1. One water
harvesting
tank of
10,000ltrs @
Kshs. 105,000

2. Construction
of a concrete
base stands for

228,481

new





